
 
 

 
 

 

 

Memory Mile allows us to remember all babies lost too soon.        

Until every baby survives, we will walk to remember those we lost. 
 

Any registered walker, who sends us a separate personal donation of $20 or more in cash or check, or 

calls Vickie at 919-424-2164 with credit card payment, will have the option to honor the memory of a loss 

with their own Memory Mile sign. The child’s name will be printed on the sign and placed along the walk 

route for all walkers to see and remember. * Donations ill be credited separately to your fundraising site.  

 

Please be sure to fill out this form completely. Incomplete forms will not be accepted. 

Deadline for submission is September 15, 2017. 

 

Official team name _________________________________________________________________________ 

Registered Walker’s name ___________________________________________________________________ 

Walker’s contact phone number (______) _________________ 

Walker’s contact email address ______________________________________________________________ 

Child’s first name (for the sign) _______________________________________________________________ 

Child’s middle name (for the sign, you may leave blank) _________________________________________ 

Child’s last name (for the sign, you may leave blank) ____________________________________________ 

Parent’s phone number (_____) ______________     Parent’s email _________________________________ 

Agreement details 

 Suggested donation of $20 or more, which will also be credited to the walker’s personal fundraising total 

 Participate in March for Babies day 

“By signing below, I agree to the above and give permission for my child’s name to be used for the Memory Mile    

  and other March of Dimes related publicity.” This form will not be accepted without the signature. 

 

Printed name ________________________________ 

 

Signature ___________________________________       Date _________________________ 

 

Questions? Please contact Vickie at the March of Dimes office at (919) 424-2164 or email vgoodwin@marchofdimes.org 

Memory Mile Agreement 
 


